CSPC Meeting Minutes

January 17, 2018

Attendees Include:

· Larissa Reed

· Evangeline Diaz

· Jackie Arminem

· Many Verzella

· Carmen Vandeerest

· Nadia Niccoli
· Claire O’Shea

· David Comacchio

· Anne DeAgazio

· Jennie Gaffney

· Lynn Lyspaniso

· Terry Issac

· Corbin Tomaszeski

7:10 – Opening Prayer – Elisha Horbay
7:15 - Principals Report

· Staff Update:  St. John has seen a change in our school support team.  Our school psychologist is now Jill St. Denis.  We welcome her to the school.


· Parking Lot Safety: In light of the recent events at one of our TCDSB schools, it is imperative that parents and staff are very careful as they drive in and out of the parking lots. Please be mindful of other drivers and students that are walking on sidewalks or through the parking lot.  
· New P.A System: Board has approved a new P.A system to be installed that will connect to the Notre Dame classes as well as outdoors.  Work should begin in the coming weeks and will take place after school for a few months.  Student learning will not be impacted during this time.
· Ballroom Dancing Showcase / Competition in June: Our grade 5 and 6 students have completed their 20 ballroom dancing lessons.  As a finale, parents were treated to a Ballroom Dancing Showcase on Wednesday January 10.  Many parents commented on how happy they were to have had this program.  Next steps, a small team will be selected by Dexter, the dance instructor, who will represent St. John at the Dancing Classrooms competition in June.  Looking forward to next year, we hope to have staff and parent support to run the program again for students in grade 5.  CSPC will be asked to consider allocating funds for this program to offset costs.
· Christmas Concerts / Bake Sale: Thank you to all who helped with the Christmas Bake Sale this past Christmas.  The Christmas concert and bake Sale seem to be a wonderful tradition at St. John that brings the community together.
· Lice Check Program Update: 2 companies have been contacted.  Price per student ranges from $1.50 - $2.00 per student, per visit. Both companies recommend scheduling 3 visits within a school year. A school of our size can be visited in 1 day.  One company will return 5-7 days after the visit (free of charge) to follow up on any cases and to check any student that were absent.  
· Christmas Baskets / Collection of Socks: Thank you parents for your generous donations for both the sock drive as well as the Christmas Baskets for St. Vincent de Paul.  Your kindness made it possible for many less fortunate in our community to have Christmas.  A special thank you to the many volunteers who helped to sort and organize the baskets and donations.  This is a reflection of the caring community here at St. John and the true meaning of Christmas.
· Term 1 Report Cards and Parent / Teacher Conferences:  Teachers are currently working on first term reports (September – January).

· Reports will go home: Mon. February 12

· Parent / Teacher Conferences: Tues. February 13 and Thurs. Feb. 15 – There are no conferences on Wed. Feb. 14 as it is Ash Wednesday.

· Parents will be able to book appointments to meet with teachers.  Information on when parents can book online will sent home in the coming weekes.
· Individual Education Plans (IEPs):  IEPs are living documents and are revised as needed based on student learning and achievement of the identified goals.  Teachers will be reviewing student IEPs and make any necessary changes to them in February.  If changes have been made, parents will be notified and a revised copy will be provided to them.
7:35 – Review of October Minutes

· Jackie Arminem and Evangeline Diaz passed the minutes from October 2017

7:40 – Grants & Sponsorship

· Tanya to explore more technology grant opportunities

· We didn’t get the Apple Grant to support the Jamie Oliver’s Food Revolution

· Discussions regarding Graduation reception are still under consideration as some have requested it be outside or in the St. John gym versus at Notre Dame

7:45 – Parish Updates

· Hall booked for Winter Night Out

· Saturday February 24 at 5pm start time. 4:30pm mass which means we cant set up earlier then 5pm.

· Need to supply all of our own items. No dishwasher so everything disposal

· First communion classes are still in progress so will have to clean up and set up tables for next day

· School yard has been secured for Spring Carnival on Saturday June 2

· Christmas pageant was a huge success. Thanks to CSPC for monies for costumes

· Christmas cards were handed out to parishioners and 

· Need to remind children to be mindful of their messy boots and standing or putting boots on kneelers. Carmen has asked that we reach out to the teachers to remind the students during monthly masses
· Parish would like to give monies to support the school. Ideas include; 

· Paint and supplies to be provided by church

· School to make it an initiative as part of the students to paint the outdoor mural

7:55 – OAPCE Update

· The OAPCE Toronto meetings will be held Jan 29, Feb 26, April 30 and June 4th at the TCDSB CEC 80 Sheppard Ave East, and all parents are welcome to attend.  The agendas, newsletters and further info can be accessed via this link: http://www.oapcetoronto.ca  The site also contains a link to the OAPCE Parent Survey and OAPCE has requested that the survey be completed by the end of January.

· All parents are invited to the Senator O'Connor 2018 Parent Info events which can be accessed via this link  (info pasted below).

·  On May 28th, the Notre Dame ProGrant will sponsor an evening session with Sara Westbrook (http://www.sarawestbrook.com) presenting '3 Habits of Resilient Families' and all parents are welcome.  She will also present 'Healthy Resilient Minds Matter UPower concert' to the St. John Senior kids that day.  
· Also, as an FYI - Notre Dame was the high school winner of the $25K Microsoft Make Change Contest and further info can be accessed here:  https://www.tcdsb.org/schools/notredame/news/2017-2018/pages/technology.aspx
· https://www.msfteducation.ca/education-transformation/announcing-the-make-change-contest-winners
8:05- Website Update

· Site updates needed. New key dates as well as the ones shared tonight

8:05 – Fundraising Update

· Winter Family Community Event – Get Unplugged

· Alcohol to be served

· Nominal Family Fee to be charged/voluntary donation

· Evangeline to complete and attain a SOP (Special Occasions Permit)

· Corbin and Evangeline to finalize the SOP

· Live music and family social 

· Entertainment Ideas include: BYOBG (Bring your own board game), beach or PJ theme, device free

· Call out to community for volunteers (food, bar, decorate, clean up, set up, etc)

· Committee to include Evangeline, Manny, Corbin and Jennie G out to Marianne to get the final list from last year

· Nadia to reach out to David O’Brien to see if he is available for DJ

· Evangeline to put email together for Mr. C to send to parent community

· Food to be decided upon (dinner vs. snacks)

· Save the Date to go out ASAP

· Carnival Updates – Evangeline and Nadia to meet to discuss
8:25 – Finance Report

· Will have an overage on forecasted revenue
· 7,000$ was allocated in Oct ’16 for iPad that was never spent and is part of the overage. Council is obligated to complete that purchase as it was passed and voting on by council already
· Claire has set up online banking to save the monthly paper bill fee

· National Bank account is still open with over $300 in the account with $10 monthly bank charge. Looking into closing the account
· Will look into new financial institutions for our banking with fewer or no fees

· Cash Online – will be instituted eventually. Having administrative difficulties with it

8:45 – Miss. Reed

· The audio equipment is greatly appreciated. Christmas concert rocked and even have found a use in monthly school masses with the equipment
· Colour keys is being used and highly engaged with. More comprehension in the intermediate grades is being seen. 

· Nadia to include Miss. Reed in communication with head of Blue Jays for choir singing at a Jays Game. 100 tickets must be sold. Funds allocation (either back to choir or to CSPC to be determined)
8:50 – Q&A

· School tour – need dedicated area for arts accomplishments
· Everyone is loving the culture and religion board. Can we take a picture of those and put them on the website. Kim to complete.
· French Immersion – why did we not get it? When the strategic planning committee at the board collected information(transportation, the survey results, etc – multiple factors were taken into consideration to make the decision)

· Speaker for Black History month. Mr. C is looking into options and has budget allocated

8:55 – Next Meeting Date

· Wednesday March 28 at 7:30pm

9:00 – Closing Prayer

